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Objective 

•  The main aim of the project is to examine whether ships that utilize 
heavy fuel oil in the Arctic are overrepresented with respect to engine 
or fuel system failures, compared to ships that utilize other fuel types. 
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Consultants 

Consultant is Rambøll Management Consulting AS which the 
Norwegian Maritime Authority has a framework agreement with. 
Rambøll has been in the consultancy business for more than 40 years, 
delivering service across a broad specter of areas. They sub-contract 
MARINTEK, the Norwegian marinetechnical research institute, which 
have high competency on engines and engine systems. 
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The 4 parts of the project 
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• Short description of engine and fuel systems that utilize 
HFO 

• Risk of engine failure. Analysis of improvement methods. 
• Switching between fuels. Panel of about 5 persons with 

relevant background identifying and discussing challenges 
• Frequency of engine failure. Is HFO overrepresented? 



Time schedule for HFO III b project 
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Project budget 
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Possible outcomes  
 
•  Improved understanding of engine failure connected to the use of or 

switching between HFO and other fuels in cold climate. 
•  The identification of possible weaknesses in the engine or fuel system and 

mitigation of risks. 
•  If engine failure is caused by poor fuel quality, it may be an incentive to fuel 

suppliers and national authorities to improve fuel quality. 
•  Support to work in the IMO on fuel quality. 
•  If the statistics show overrepresentation of incidents for HFO-vessels, more 

focus should be placed on risk mitigation for the use of HFO in Arctic 
waters. 
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